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RSIPF Maritime dolphin wharf project under way at Aola Base 
 
Work is now underway to extend berthing space for patrol boats of the Royal Solomon Island 
Police Force (RSIPF) Maritime Aola Base in Honiara with the construction of a dolphin wharf 
funded by the International Division of the Australian Defence Force as part of the Defence 
Cooperation Program (DCP). 
 
The overseas company, McConnell Dowell is constructing the dolphin wharf with assistance 
from some local companies.  
 
 Director of RSIPF Maritime, Chief Superintendent Charles Fox Sau says, “The new wharf 
is positioned nine meters off from the existing one to enable the longer guardian class patrol 
boats to tie up at the Aola base with their bows over hanging to ensure a safe and secure 
berthing.” 
 
Australia delivered the first guardian class patrol boat, the RSIPV Gizo to the RSIPF last 
December with a  second patrol boat of the same class expected to be delivered next year. 
 
Chief Superintendent Sau says, “Members of the public travelling around the area of the 
Aola base by small boats or other means of sea transport are advised not to go too close to 
the construction site for your safety and the properties.” 
 
Work on the Project started on 23 January 2020 and will be completed by the end of March 
this year. 
 
 
 
//End// 

   

 
Media inquiries 

 
RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 
 

Email: 
rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 
The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was 
established in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and 
peaceful Solomon Islands by strengthening relationships with the 
community’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient and effective 
policing services for the Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF 
officers to adhere to the RSIPF values. 
 
For ongoing news and information, please go to 
www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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